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We were so sad to learn of the passing of Keith Mitchell CBE.  Keith was 
one of the ‘founding fathers’ of the Milton Road sports and community 
project and had the idea to use this land as a sports field and worked 
with the late Charles Swain and the late John Harper to achieve this, 
which led to an approved planning application for pitches on the land in 
2010.   
 
Keith was also a trustee and original member of the WFAC group and 
had led on developing the financial elements of the project until he 
became ill.  He was extremely passionate about the project and we are 
incredibly grateful for all his input and support.  He will be greatly missed 
by us all and our thoughts are with Keith’s family at this sad time.   
 
The grass seed was sown in August at the Milton Road site, just before 
the rain came, and already the site is looking very green indeed. 
 
We have a fantastic team of people who are busy fine tuning the 
Business Plan and who are also continuing work on researching grant 
funders. 
 
Due to the pandemic we have had to make the difficult decision to 
postpone the Community Day this year.  Other fundraising events later 
in the year will be dependent on Government guidelines. 
 
 
 
 
Pam Haynes 
On behalf of the WFAC group  
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